
 
 
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE:   
NO ENFORCEMENT OF SSRS AFTER DECEMBER 31 

 
 
FROM:  AVELINO A. GUTIERREZ, CHAIR 
                UNIFIED CARRIER REGISTRATION 
                 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
DATE:    DECEMBER 22, 2006 
 
 
THE SINGLE STATE REGISTRATION SYSTEM (SSRS) HAS BEEN 
REPEALED BY CONGRESS EFFECTIVE JANUARY 1, 2007.  FOR HIRE 
MOTOR CARRIERS WILL NOT BE ISSUED A SSRS RECEIPT FOR 2007.  
THERE SHOULD BE NO ENFORCEMENT OF ANY SSRS REQUIREMENTS 
AFTER DECEMBER 31, 2006. 
 
AT SOME POINT DURING 2007, IT IS EXPECTED THAT THE SSRS 
PROGRAM WILL BE REPLACED BY THE NEW UNIFIED CARRIER 
REGISTRATION AGREEMENT (UCR).  THE UCR PROGRAM WILL APPLY 
TO FOR-HIRE (EXEMPT & REGULATED) AND PRIVATE MOTOR 
CARRIERS THAT OPERATE IN INTERSTATE COMMERCE.  IT WILL ALSO 
APPLY TO LEASING COMPANIES, FREIGHT FORWARDERS AND 
BROKERS. 
 
THE UCR PROGRAM HAS NOT BEEN IMPLEMENTED YET.  THE UCR 
BOARD WILL KEEP LAW ENFORCEMENT INFORMED VIA COMMERCIAL 
VEHICLE SAFETY ALLIANCE, AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF MOTOR 
VEHICLE ADMINISTRATORS, AND THE NATIONAL CONFERENCE OF 
STATE TRANSPORTATION SPECIALISTS AS THIS PROGRAM MOVES 
FORWARD. 
      

 
 
 


